
CHESS NOTES   22.05.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North played hosts to league 
leaders Scunthorpe B. Our guests have won all 4 of their 
opening games 2 points ahead of Lincoln so a good r esult 
was needed to stop Scunthorpe from opening up a 4 p oint 
gap. 
 
On board 3, Lincoln’s James Irwin was paired as whi te 
against Scunthorpe’s Mike Liddle with the players i nitially 
following the Reti opening, named after the Czech 
Grandmaster Richard Reti, 1. Nf3 b6 2. g3 Bb7 3. Bg 2 e5 4. 
d3 Bc5 5. 0-0 Nf6 (see diagram). However, black ove rlooked 
that James could now take the pawn on e5 6. Nxe5 Bx g2 7. 
Kxg2 Nc6 8. Nxc6 dxc6 and James is a pawn up and al so 
black’s c-pawns are doubled up. 
 
Play continued 9. e4 0-0 10. b3 Re8 11. Bb2 Be7 12.  Nd2 Qd7 
13. Nc4 Qe6 14. Ne3 Rad8 15. Qe2 c5 16. Rad1 c6 17.  Nf5 Bf8 
18. Rfe1 g6 19. Bxf6 Qxf6 20. Ne3 Bg7 21. a4 Qd4 22 . f4 f5 
23. e5 and with James able to consolidate his pawn 
advantage and now having a passed pawn and despite a 
protracted rear guard action from black he went on to win. 
 
A draw for yours truly was Lincoln’s only other 
contribution meaning that Scunthorpe B ran out winn ers by 
2½ to 1½ and with two matches left now have one han d on the 
trophy. 
 
Meanwhile, the annual Louth Alf Newman Memorial Rap idplay, 
named after the chairman of the club who passed awa y a few 
years ago, is due to take place at Louth Chess Club  on 
Saturday June 7. Contact John Grasham on 
jcgrasham@hotmail.co.uk  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


